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PLEASE SEE OUR WEBSITE 

FOR THE COMPLETE 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

COMING EVENTS 

 Nov 17 -  Yr 12 Formal at 

Parklands, 6pm to 8pm 

 Nov 29 - Yr 7 2018 

Orientation Day 

 Nov 29 - Yr 7 2018 Parent 

Information Night, 6pm -

School Tour, 6.30pm - 

Meeting in the 

Performance Centre 

THIS ISSUE 

 Principal’s Message 

 P & C Awards 

 SRR Award 

 Creative Arts News 

 SRC World Vision 

Christmas Appeal 

 Yr 10 Love Bites Parent 

Information 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

The display of Major Works from Industrial Technology Multimedia, Industrial Technology 

Timber, Society and Culture, Textiles and Visual Arts was another success this year with a 

great many people through the doors over the four days it was open. 

Every year the works on display demonstrate clearly the wealth of talent possessed by the 

youth of Mudgee, as well as reflect the excellent guidance provided by the experienced 

teaching staff who have worked so closely with the kids to produce the work on show. 

It would be remiss of me not to acknowledge the work of teaching staff and students in 

bringing the show together, the support of the P&C in paying for the hire of the gallery, and 

a very big thank you too to the Year 11 Hospitality class that catered the event’s opening 

on Monday evening.  

 

***** 

 

Well done our captains 2018 – Adam 

O’Connell, Olive Loughnan and Tom 

Loughnan – who looked very smart in 

their blazers and ties at the RSL’s 

Remembrance Day service in 

Robertson Park on Saturday 11/11. 

They represented well their school and 

community. 

 

***** 

 

Money is often a contributing factor in a relationship failure. So, at some small risk, I’m 

going to talk money in my newsletter spiel this week and trust that the relationship the 

school has with its parent and carer partners will still be strong afterwards. 

 

Specifically, I want to talk about fees and contributions. 

 

Each year, Mudgee High levies a voluntary contribution as well as fees for courses that sit 

outside “the minimum requirements of the curriculum” as per section 1.4 of the DoE’s 

policy titled Voluntary School Contribution. 

 

The voluntary contribution we seek assists us in the daily operation of the school. It is 

considerably less than that sought by a great many other comprehensive secondary 

schools and, although not compulsory, it is very much appreciated. 

 

The fees charged for courses that students elect to do, beginning in Year 8, are made 

clear in our fees schedule which is part of the subject selection guides. The schedule has 

been ratified by the school’s P&C. The contribution and levies scheduled have not been 

increased for several years. 

 

No fees are charged in Year 7. Sure, there is a request for the voluntary contribution (see 

above), but that is all. Students will use materials in courses like Tech. Mandatory cooking 

and sewing and woodwork… but Tech. Mandatory is, as its name makes clear, a 

mandatory course that all students are obliged to undertake. As such, it sits well within the 

“minimum requirements”. 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


So, when a course is an elective, it sits outside of the “the minimum requirements of the curriculum”. Not all electives attract 

a fee; only those where students will use things like eggs and milk, wood and steel, to produce items they will take home 

when complete. 

 

Additionally, senior students (Years 11 and 12) who have completed their final year of compulsory schooling (minimum 

requirements again) and elected to undertake HSC studies, are required to pay a senior textbook deposit that is fully 

refunded when those texts are returned at the conclusion of their study. Some students in the senior school elect to 

undertake study of one courses or another not offered at MHS but available through Distance Education Dubbo or another 

provider. These courses too come with costs – usually around $200 for the year to cover the postage of materials. 

Naturally, in a system that is a public institution made available to anyone who can demonstrate Australian citizenship or 

residency covered by an appropriate visa classification, there is some provision for parents and carers who find it difficult to 

pay for elective subjects because of financial hardship. In some instances, the school may be in a position to offer financial 

assistance. All a parent or carer in such a situation need do is ask. 

 

With regard to the payment of fees and voluntary contributions, the best place to look is the Department of Educations I have 

provided the DoE’s policy precis as well as the link to the full policy: 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/voluntary-school-contribution 
 

TERM 4 WEEK 5 AWARDS 

 

P & C AWARDS:   

Lorinda McEwen - Yr 7, Nicholas Caughey - Yr 8, Alexandra Fothergill - Yr 9, Jullianne Hjellup - Yr 11 

SRR AWARD:  Maree Loane 

 

CREATIVE ARTS 

 

As always, the Creative Arts Department has been busy with the end of year productions. This week just passed, the HSC 

Exhibition ran at the Stables Gallery. Exhibition pieces came from Visual Art, Textiles, Wood Technology, Multi-Media and 

the Society and Culture PIPS (see pictures below). School Principal, Mr Wayne Eade, opened the event on Monday night to 

a large gathering of family and friends of the Year 12 students involved, as well as members of the wider community. The 

standard of work produced by the students was again high, demonstrating well the commitment they made to their studies in 

2017. Thanks must go to Mr Jason Nicholls and his band of Hospitality students who, on Opening night, helped to create a 

welcoming and relaxed atmosphere with their delectable morsels.  

 

Later this term the annual MAD concert will go ahead. This event is always a “must do” on the end of year calendar, as 

students exhibit their talents across the disciplines of Music, Drama and the Visual Art. It is always a very nervous time for 

students as they put themselves into the uncomfortable position of performing in front of family, friends and the extended 

school community. However, it must be said, that the depth of talent at MHS is always at its best in this forum. 

 

MAD CONCERT: Date: 5
th

 December   Time: 7pm   Cost: $5 entry 

 

SRC WORLD VISION CHRISTMAS APPEAL 

 

This year the SRC is running a lolly jar guessing competition to raise money 

for the World Vision Christmas Appeal. The SRC hopes to raise enough 

money to buy a traineeship for a teacher or to buy items such as clean 

drinking water. This is a fantastic opportunity to give back to our world 

community. 

 

For our local community, the 

SRC will also be contributing to 

the Christmas gifting program 

through Barnardos. Each roll 

call group will be given a gift 

bag to fill, which will then be placed under the Christmas Tree in the Library. 

At the end of term, these will be taken to Barnardos for distribution.  

If you would like to contribute any non-perishable food items or gifts, please send them to school with your child or drop them 

to the office for collection. 

World Vision Christmas Appeal 

SRC Lolly Guessing 

Competition 

50c a guess or 3 for $1 



YEAR 12 MAJOR WORKS 



 

 

 

 
 

Year 10 ‘LOVE BITES’ Parent Information 

 
The Love Bites sexual assault and domestic violence prevention program will run for Year 10 in conjunction with the PD/H/

PE core subject. Outlined below is some information on the program. If you have any further questions about the program, 

please contact Karen Quinn at Mudgee High School on 6372 1533. 

 

What is Love Bites? 

 

 Love Bites is an extremely successful, school based sexual assault, domestic and family violence prevention 
program that evolved on the Mid Coast of NSW 

 Over 10,000 high school students throughout NSW have participated in this interactive and innovative program 
aimed at Year 10 students 

 
The Love Bites Program consists of two interactive workshops on sexual assault and family/domestic violence and then 

workshops that consolidate the information from the morning workshops by working alongside the students to produce 

artworks that will then be printed on posters and resources for the students and community. 

 

The artworks, music and radio advertisements from all students are used to develop a local campaign to challenge 

violence against women in the community. This campaign is led and delivered by young people. 

 

The Love Bites program presents a consistent approach to the issues of violence against women and children that is firmly 

focused on factual statistical information that consistently confirm that sexual assault and domestic violence are gender 

issues as women are overwhelmingly the victims of men’s violence and that men are overwhelmingly the perpetrators of 

this violence. Love Bites advocates that young people can change these statistics and can make different choices, resolve 

issues in non-violent ways and can develop respectful relationships. 

 

The program will involve all of Year 10 who will be placed into three groups. Each group will then participate in a one day 

workshop that will take place over three days in Week 7, Term 4.  

 

Group 1:  Monday 20
th
 November 

Group 2:  Tuesday 21st November 

Group 3:  Wednesday 22nd November 

 

Students will need to bring their own morning tea but lunch will be provided. If your student has any special dietary 

requirements or questions, please see Mrs Quinn by Wednesday 8th November. 

 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Please return this note ONLY if you do not wish your student to participate in this program. If this is the case your 

student will need to return this note by WEDNESDAY 8
th

 November 2017. 

 

I ________________________________________ (Parent/Guardian) do not wish my student  

 

_________________________________________ (Student) to participate in the Love Bites program. 

 

I understand that my student will still be required to attend school and follow the directions of teachers on this day 

regarding alternative arrangements. 

 

____________________________________________ (Parent/Guardian Signature) 

 



REMEMBRANCE DAY 2017 

With Remembrance Day 2017 falling on a Saturday, students and staff at Mudgee High School commemorat-

ed the occasion on Wednesday 8
th
. The school community was honoured to host Mr David Lester. 

Mr Lester, who was a student of Mudgee High School between 1941 and 1944, is a first generation descend-

ant of Mr Bruce Lester who served with the Australian Light Horse 4th Regiment in the Sinai Desert during 

World War I. It was the Anzac Mounted Division’s 4th and 12th Light Horse Regiments that conducted 

a mounted infantry charge at Beersheba on 31
st
 October, 1917. The Light Horsemen's only weapons for the 

mounted attack were their bayonets, as their rifles were slung across their backs. One part of the two regi-

ments dismounted to attack the positions on Tel es Saba defending Beersheba. The remainder of the Light 

Horsemen continued their charge into the town, capturing it and a sizeable part of the garrison as it attempted 

to withdraw.  

Mr Lester and his daughter, Robbie Holdaway, recently returned from Beersheba, which is now part of Israel, 

after participating in the centenary commemorations of the charge that included a re-enactment of the event. 

At Mudgee High School’s Remembrance Day ceremony, Mr Lester explained the significance of the battle to 

students, and the importance of our country’s ties with Israel. He also made it known that at the commemora-

tion there were four former students of Mudgee High who had direct familial links to the men of the Light 

Horse who had captured Beersheba. 

Mr Lester’s presence at the ceremony was greatly appreciated by the students and reinforced the importance 

of commemorating the both the duty and sacrifice of others in times of war. 

 

 

Above: Mr David Lester with Mudgee High School Captains and Vice Captains (L-R) 

Olive Loughnan, Lowanna Paulsen, Thomas Loughnan and Adam O’Connell 
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